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Bourbon, Beer, Wine  - ‘A Tasting for the Senses’
Here we go again with a MUST ‘Save the Date!’ 
This year’s Bourbon, Beer and Wine “A Tasting for the Senses” will take place on Saturday, No-

vember 7,  at the KC Hall from 5 p.m. – 10 p.m. 
As in the past, Bourbon, Beer and Wine tasting will be featuring many 

Fireman’s Dinner Set 
For September 15

This year the Knights are pleased to announce that they will 
be honoring local Firemen and EMT’s for their commitment to 
protecting the surrounding 
communities. 

The Firemen and EMT’s 
Appreciation Dinner will be 
held on Tuesday, September 15. 

Cocktails will begin at 6:30 
p.m. and Dinner will begin at 
7 p.m. with a short program 
to follow. All Firemen, EMT’s 
and their spouses along with 
all Highland KC members and 
Ladies are invited and as in the 
past, there is NO charge for 
cocktails or drinks to anyone 
attending.

A sign-up sheet is posted on the bulletin board in the council 
lounge and the Knights are asking that you please RSVP by Septem-
ber 11 with the total number of persons attending so that necessary 
arrangements for food can be made. The Knights hope that many 
of you will attend, so come on out and show your appreciation for 
the men and women “who provide these most valuable services 
to our communities.”

4th Degree Knights 	 By The Pioneer Newspaper
The 4th Degree Knights from Assembly #0231 take a moment after providing 
an honor guard for an installation service at St. Paul Catholic Church, Sun. 
Aug. 9 as Bishop Paprocki presided in the mass installation of  Father Pat Jakel

KC BALL
Members of the Highland Council 1580 proudly display the second place trophy which they won at the 
recent Knights of Columbus State Softball Tournament.

wine and beer selections and new this year, a 
selection of fine bourbons. 

These truly delightful spirits will be provid-
ed by Jim Gutzler and his staff from Highland 
Tru-Buy. 

This year’s food offerings will be suitable 
pairings for the varietals being offered and as always, they will be accompa-
nied with an abundance of good cheer. The price for admission will be $25 
per person. 

Proceeds from this year’s event will be providing assistance to Fr. Mc-
Givney & Mater Dei Catholic High Schools and the Knights of Columbus 
Charities.  

Additional information and publications will be forthcoming. Hope to see 
many, if not all, of you there!
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FAMILY OF 
THE MONTH

August’s Family of the 
Month Award is given to a 
Brother Knight and his Lady for 
their continued service and sup-
port to the Church, our Council 
and our community.

Our Brother Knight and his 
Lady worked multiple shifts at 
the Madison County Fair this 
year including the Rotary Din-
ner luncheon. 

They have also worked shifts 
at the Lenten Fish Fry dinners, 
and the Kirchenfest as well. 
This year our Brother and his 
Lady were shift leaders for the 
Saturday night Bingo games at 
the Schweizerfest.

His Lady is a member of 
the Highland Ladies Auxiliary 
where she routinely volunteers 
her time for auxiliary fund rais-
ing events and service projects. 
Just recently, she contributed 
to the success of the luncheon 
for the Assembly’s Golf Tour-
nament.

Our Brother Knight has 
proven himself to be an asset as 
he routinely fills in for position 
vacancies when needed.  He is 
an officer with the Council as he 
secures the Council chambers as 
the Inside Guard. 

He is also a past recipient of 
the Shining Armor Award.

It is with deep appreciation 
that we have selected the family 
of Steve and Carla Roeper as 
August 2015’s Family of the 
Month. Congratulations, from 
Council 1580.

SENIOR KNIGHT 
OF THE MONTH

August’s Senior Knight of the 
Month Award is given to a 
Brother Knight for his contin-
ued service and support to the 
Church, our council and our 
community.

Our Brother Knight has vol-
unteered many hours of his time 
over 51 years of service with the 
council at our chicken and sau-
sage dinners, Schweitzerfests, 
Kirchenfests, Wednesday night 
Bingos and Madison County 
fairs, especially where his set-
up routine is not only technical-
ly proper, but his “morning hot-
dogs” are the essential breakfast 
meal for the set-up teams to 
function at their best. He partic-
ipates in funeral visitations, the 
Living Rosary and the Bishop’s 

dinner. He works the Intellectual 
Disabilities ‘tootsie roll’ drive 
and the Christmas Party as well 
as the Easter egg hunt.

He is a member of the 4th De-
gree Assembly 0231 and serves 
in the Honor Guard. 

His knowledge and service 
time for accounting duties, and 
the timely and proper submis-
sion of the forms that make the 
council function are a God-giv-
en talent. 

His vast knowledge for 
Council’s protocol is a remark-
able skill. He is the immediate 
past Financial Secretary logging 
38 years of service. 

Looking back, his insight-
fulness of the lumber business 
was welcomed and considerably 
helpful during the construction 
of the present KC Hall. It is 
with great pleasure that we have 
selected – “Don’t Deny Him His 
Coffee” - Paul Musenbrock as 
our August 2015 Senior Knight 
of the Month. Congratulations 
Paul, from Council 1580.

Birthdays & AnniversariesKNIGHT OF THE 
MONTH

We have selected as August’s 
Knight of the Month, a Brother 
Knight who provides service 
and support to the Church, our 
Community and the Knights of 
Columbus Council.

One of the newest members 
of Council 1580, this Knight of 
the Month has hit the ground 
running. Our Brother worked 
the Disability Awareness Day 
at the Madison County Fair 
and trained in all of the food 
stand positions throughout fair 
week. He has also committed 
his time to many of the events 
on the summer schedule in-
cluding Kirchenfest and the 
Intellectual Disabilities ‘Tootsie 
Roll’ Drive. He is a member the 
Knights of Columbus Softball 
Team and where his talent con-
tributed to a second place finish. 
He is also a member of the St. 
Paul Softball Team.

Our Brother Knight and his 
family have recently joined 
the Catholic religion. He is 
also a member of the Cursillo 
movement.

It is with deep appreciation 
that we have selected Shanon 
Autry our Knight of the Month 
for August 2015. Congratula-
tions from Council 1580.

Ladies Auxiliary News
 Where did the summer go?  School’s 

back in session and the days are getting 
shorter and nights cooler.  Fall flowers 
will soon be blooming.  The seasons of 
nature change as do the seasons of our 
lives.  Enjoy each day!

     “Volunteer: (noun) (1) A person 
who performs or gives his/her services 
of his/her own free will. (2) A person 
who renders aid, performs a service, or 
assumes an obligation voluntarily.”  I 
think that describes our Ladies Auxil-
iary members perfectly!  

     Upcoming events to “volunteer” 
for are the KC Tootsie Roll Drive on 
Sept. 11 and  12 the Firemen’s Appreci-
ation Dinner Sept. 15 and the KC Beer/
Wine/Bourbon tasting Nov. 7.  

Also be sure to check out St. Paul’s 
Ministry Fair on Oct. 3 and 4 after each 
Mass to see if there is a ministry to 
match your talents where you can serve.

    Bingo pie providers for Sept. & 
Oct. are:

Sept. 2-Mary Jacober
Sept. 9-Kyle Klostermann
Sept. 16-Sharon Klostermann
Sept. 23-Lynn Dermody
Sept. 30-JoAnn Eilerman
Oct. 7-Julie Frydrych
Oct. 14-Diane Connelly
Oct. 21-Ethel Korte
Oct. 28-Joann Korte
     Hope to see you at our meetings 

on the 1st Tuesday of each month at 
7:00 pm at the KC Hall. 

HATS OFF
To Brother Knight Shannon Autry for being selected Knight of the 

Month
To the Bother Knight Steve & Carla Roeper for being selected as the 

Family of the Month
To Brother Knight Paul Musenbrock for being selected as the Senior 

Knight of the Month
To the Knights & Ladies that supported the St Paul Kirchenfest in 

stands throughout the grounds
To the Sir Knights that supported Father Pat’s Installation as Pastor 

of St Paul’s.
To the Sir Knights that represented the Highland 4th Degree assembly 

at the Father McGivney Catholic High School dedication on Sunday 
August 30th.

To all the Knights & Ladies, and friends that supported the 4th Degree 
Golf scramble by participating, cooking, and setting up

Business Planning: 
Key Man Insurance, 

Executive Bonus Program
You already know that the 

Knight of Columbus is here for 
all your personal and family 
financial protection needs, but 
did you know that the Order can 
help secure your business too? 
As your Knights of Columbus 
Field Agent, I can help you 
protect the continuity of your 
business for years to come. 

Business insurance is the term 
used in the insurance industry to 
describe the use of life insurance 
and disability income insurance 
to solve certain financial needs 
of businesses and their owners. 
The products offered through 
the Order 02966141 can cover 
many needs, such as: 

• Economic loss to the busi-
ness when a key employee dies 

• Disposition of a business 
owner’s interest upon death 
or other separation from the 
business

If you’ve worked hard to 
establish a business, you owe 
it to yourself and your family 
to learn about the opportunities 
that the Knights of Columbus 
can offer. 

With protection for the fam-
ily, the business, the farm, 
retirement, long term care and 
disability coverage, the Knight 
of Columbus truly is your shield 
for all the elements of your life. 

Connor Barr
(618) 593-5365 

Connor.Barr@kofc.org

September Birthdays 
1 - Rhonda (Steven) Brendel 
1 - David Brown 
1 - Lindell Hilling 
1 - Dayna (Melvin) Potthast 
2 - Leola (Ewald) Holzinger 
2 - Jean (Brad) Korte 
2 - Susan (Donald) Lalumondier 
3 - John Dant 
3 - Susan (Jerold) Hohlt 
4 - Rose (Ronald) Clarkin 
4 - Anthony Koonce 
5 - James Schroer 
5 - Brenda (Michael) Wetzel 
7 - Judy (Clifford) Gruner 
7 - Russell Rieke SR 
8 - Alvin Daiber 
8 - Herbert Durbin JR 
8 - Stephen Durbin 
8 - Mark Richter 
9 - Harry Buchanan 
9 - Colleen (John) Geismann 
9 - Morris Zobrist 
10 - Michael Kuhl 
10 - Joseph Laporta 
10 - Ryan Melosi 
11 - Barbara (Kevin) Stallard 
11 - William Vargo 
12 - Michael Noe 
12 - Carol (Francis) Robben 
12 - Iona (Warren) Walter 
13 - Mary Ann (Alphonse) 
       Olliges 
13 - Dale Rommerskirchen 
13 - Rozann (Bradley) 
       Steinkoenig 
13 - Raymond Voss 
13 - Melissa (Marcus) Whelchel 
14 - Laverne (Marion) Bohnak 
14 - Gary Kimberlin 
14 - Gary Stone 
15 - Ronald Davis 
15 - Brian Lammers 
15 - Lowell Wellen 
16 - Fred Hemann 
16 - William Straeter 
17 - Thomas Foppe SR 
18 - Jean (Joseph) Jacober 
18 - Ruth (David) Korte 
18 - James Mc Dermott 
19 - Rochelle (Alvin) Daiber 
19 - Kevin Heim 
19 - John Meridith 
19 - Edwin Plocher 
19 - Mandy (Richard) Ringwald 
19 - Cathleen (David) Rutz 
20 - Robert Bollman 
20 - Adelbert Elliott II 
20 - Diana (Maurice) Frey 
20 - Mary (Paul) Frey 
20 - Ruth (Don) Richter 
20 - Kathleen (John) Ward 
21 - Shari (Michael) Ammann 
21 - Roland Bellm 
22 - Richard Kampwerth 
22 - Ferd Rehkemper 
22 - Anthony Tebbe 
23 - Marilyn (Nelson) Kapp 
24 - Thomas Klincar 
24 - Lee Ann (Roger) Landmann 

24 - Michael Loyet 
24 - Bonnie (Timothy) Mc Ginley 
24 - Walter Orlet 
24 - Janet (Louis) Renko 
24 - Rev Henry Schmidt 
25 - Margo (Robert) Buehne 
25 - Jay Keeven 
25 - Christopher Korte 
25 - Randy Ribbing 
25 - Don Tschannen SR 
25 - Thomas Whalen JR 
26 - Terri (Jason) Boeser 
26 - Wayne Moore 
26 - Kenneth Rutz 
26 - Michael Wiedner 
27 - Rev James Flach 
27 - (David) Frank 
27 - Bengamin Melosi 
27 - Benjamin Wick 
28 - Jason Boeser 
28 - Zack Carroll 
28 - Denis Thole 
29 - David Butler 
29 - Edward Campbell 
29 - Donald Gramlich 
29 - Becci (Joe) Horstmann 
29 - Angela Marie (Jeffrey) Smart 
30 - Charles Franzoi 
30 - Angela (Michael) Nuxoll

September Anniversaries 
1 - Glenn & Diane Hoyt JR 
1 - Dennis & Cindy Korte  
1 - Michael & Nancy Peters SR 
4 - Thomas & Debora Zobrist  
5 - Bradley & Jill Sauls  
6 - James & Kathy Mc Dermott  
7 - Gerald & Margaret 
      Steinkoenig  
8 - Robert & Jean Lemp  
8 - Ronald & Shirley Massey  
8 - Michael & Brenda Wetzel  
9 - Paul & Colleen West  
10 - Scott & Jan Abbott  
10 - Dennis & Mary Jo 
       Kampwerth  
11 - Douglas & Mary 
       Hundsdorfer  
11 - Donald & Susan 
        Lalumondier  
12 - Robert & Fran Heiman  
13 - Maurice & Diana Frey  
15 - John & Marilyn Wolters  
17 - Brian & Vicky Buehne  
17 - Larry & Ethel Korte  
18 - Jerome & Janet Morence  
19 - Thomas & Donna Ahlmeyer  
20 - Daniel & Marie Grandame  
21 - Richard & Karen Accornero  
21 - Matthew & Lynn Dermody  
22 - Chad & Bobbi Wernle  
24 - Rick & Bambi Lea Kurwicki  
24 - Frank & Kim Milos  
24 - Carl & Shirley Rutz  
26 - Kelly & Laura Verfurth  
26 - Ronald & Karin Zbinden  
30 - Larry & Kathleen Essenpreis  
30 - Leon & Imy Luber  
30 - Thomas & Jean Nolte  
30 - Marvin & Bea Pacatte  
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4th Degree News
If you are a member of the 

4th degree and have regalia, we 
would like to see you in the hon-
or guard. To the younger mem-
bers of the 4th degree, consider 
acquiring regalia so that you 
can help with the honor guard. 
Some of the senior members, 
who have been serving for many 
years, can no longer participate. 
Don’t worry it is not hard to do. 
Contact Ron Clarkin (618-654-
4861) if you have any questions.

GOLF TOURNAMENT
A big “THANK YOU” to all 

those who helped make our 23rd 
Annual Golf Tournament a huge 
success. We had a total of 14 
teams this year and the weather 

was perfect. Thanks to all the 
businesses from Highland and 
Greenville who supported us 
as hole sponsors and those that 
contributed merchandise for 
prizes. Thanks to all the players 
who came out to support this 
tournament. Without you there 
would be no tournament. A 
special thanks to those Brother 
Sir Knights and members of the 
Ladies Auxiliary who helped 
with the tournament. Your help 
is greatly appreciated.

HONOR GUARDS
Thank you to all of the Sir 

Knights that participated in the 
Silver Rose program on August 
4th , the Installation of Father 

Pat as Pastor of St Paul church 
on Aug 9th, the National Flag 
raising to start the Strasenlauf 
& Kirchenfest, and the ded-
ication of Father McGivney 
Catholic High Scholl on Aug 30.  
There were approximately 50 
Sir Knights from surrounding 
Assemblies at the high school 
dedication.

SEPTEMBER MEETING
Remember that the Septem-

ber meeting is on Monday Sep-
tember 14th due to the Labor 
Day Holiday. Please make a 
note of this on your calendars.

OCTOBER MEETING
The October 5th meeting will 

be a social meeting at the Pow-
hatten Restaurant beginning at 
7:00PM.  Bring your spouse 
or significant other out for an 
evening with your fellow 4th 
Degree members.

Also, in an effort to make our 
Assembly more productive and 
meaningful to our members, 
we are planning some events 
that should entice members to 
attend and to encourage 3rd 
degree members to advance 
to the 4th degree. Attend the 
meeting this month to find out 
more details. I value your input 
and suggestions.

Herb Durbin Jr
Faithful Navigator

On Au-
gust 4th, ap-
proximately 
65 attendees 
participated 
in the Silver 
Rose Marian 
Prayer Pro-
gram at St. 
Paul Church. It truly was a beau-
tiful service in which all reflected 
upon the Blessed Mother and 
prayed for an end to the ‘culture 
of death’ that grips our society. 
Thank you to all who made this 
service possible.

Kirchenfest 45 is now behind 
us; however, the lasting memories 
will not be forgotten. This year’s 
church festival was indeed a 
great success thanks the efforts of 
many, many dedicated individuals 
who tirelessly worked the various 
foods and games stands along 
with the many sponsored events 
throughout the weekend. ALL of 
the chairpersons and volunteers 
should be commended for their 
efforts. I am especially thankful 
for the members of the Knights 
of Columbus Council 1580, the 
K of C 1580 Ladies Auxiliary 
and the Squires Circle 4627 for 
their tireless efforts servicing the 
Strassenlauf, Chicken Dinner, and 
Chicken / Fish food stands and 
the many other stands as well. 
Many new relationships have 
been established and once again 
the St. Paul Parish and Highland 
Community showed all attendees 
how truly hospitable we are.

For those of you who are not 
yet members of the Highland 
Knights of Columbus Council 
1580 and would like to be, check 
out our membership article in 
this edition of the newsletter for 
your opportunity. We are having 
a first degree meeting, (initiation) 
at 7:30 p.m. on September 8th at 
the K of C Hall.

Please also note that the In-
tellectual Disabilities “Tootsie 
Roll” Fund Drive is scheduled 
for September 11th and 12th. Be 
sure and check out the workers list 
posted in this month’s newsletter 
as well. Location sign-up sheets 
are in the bar.

This year we will again be 
honoring our Firefighters and 
EMT’s with an appreciation din-
ner scheduled for September 15th. 
Again, please check out the arti-
cle in this newsletter. We would 
sure like to have a large turnout 
to express our gratitude to these 
remarkable service personnel. 
Sign-up sheet is hanging on the 
bulletin board in the bar. Lastly,

SAVE THE DATE – NOV. 7 – 
Bourbon, Beer and Wine

“A TASTING for the SENS-
ES” Wishing you the comforts of 
Peace, Love and Joy,

Joe Wetmore, Grand Knight

Grand Knights 
Message



Proposed Membership Dues Change
The Highland Council 1580 Board is proposing to change the annual dues for student members 

from $30 to $20.  A student, in this case, is someone under the age of 23 who is a Full Time student 
in a college, university or trade school.  Any member who qualifies for this reduction should notify 
the Financial Secretary by December 1st.

The Highland Council 1580 Board is also proposing that all active military members would be 
exempt from dues. Any member who is in the military should notify the Financial Secretary by 
December 1st.

This notice was published in the June, July and August 2015 newsletters and will be voted on by 
the membership at the September 2015 General Meeting.
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OUR 
CONDOLENCES

To Brother Knight Robert 
Korte and especially his wife 
Edie on the loss of her brother, 
John Drake

To Brother Knight Ted 
Schrage and especially his wife 
Marie on the loss of her brother, 
John Drake

To Sir Knight Paul Musen-
brock on the loss of his brother, 
Joe Musenbrock

To Brother Knight Kevin 
Thuenemann on the loss of his 
mother, Pauline Thuenemann

Attendance Prize
The name of Frank Nation was drawn at the last meeting.  Had he 

been present he would have received $250 for attendance at the meeting.  
Next month’s prize will be $250.  Remember you must be present at the 
meeting to be able to win. 

The membership number in the last newsletter was belonged to An-
thony Budde from Worden and was in the Ladies Aux article.  Had he 
been at the meeting and told the Grand Knight that it was his membership 
number in the newsletter, he would have won $50 .

Look for your membership number inserted in this month’s Newsletter, 
show up at the next month’s meeting and identify yourself to the Grand 
Knight that you are the holder of that membership number and win $50.

Financial Secretary:  Martin Klostermann  	 Grand Knight: Joe Wetmore 
	 Phone (618) 654-2453	 Phone (618) 803-8362     
	 Insurance Agent: Connor Barr	 Editors:  Herb Durbin, Chris Chalfant, Bill Napper 
	 Phone (618) 593-5365	 Ph. (618) 654-6754 (618) 882-4401 (618) 882-4932
Council Website:  www.highlandkc.org 	 Supreme Website: www.KofC.org

e-mail: knights@highlandkc.org

FROM THE EDITORS
Please send us your ideas, or articles by September 21st and it 

will appear in the next Newsletter.  
We will accept an email with your information for the newsletter.
Please check your parish bulletin or the back of your church for 

our current newsletter.  
The Newsletter is also available online at http://www.highland-

kc.org/kc/Newsletters.asp . 
Please update us with your new email, cell phone, or postal 

address changes.  If you use a cell phone as your primary phone ser-
vice please let us know your number so we can update our records.  
Please call the hall at 654-9049 and advise your phone number.  

If you have an email address send an e-mail to our email ad-
dress knights@highlandkc.org  so we can add your address to our 
e-mail listing.  

You can reach our website at www.highlandkc.org.  
Bill Napper, Herb Durbin, Chris Chalfant

Newsletter Editors

Why Become a Knight
Service - Charity is the first prin-

ciple of the Knights of Columbus. 
The Knights of Columbus are known 
around the world. As we watch the 
news, read the paper or surf the in-
ternet, the Knights of Columbus are 
there. During disasters, man-made or 
natural, the Knights of Columbus are 
there to assist. In our own community 
if a family is in need, the Knights are 
there to help. The Knights help meet the 
needs of the community, provide “coats 
for kids” and “food for Families”. They 
support many programs such as the 
food pantry for the community and 
Tootsie Roll drive for people with intel-
lectual disabilities, and here in our own 
community provide a lunch, musical 
entertainment and carnival rides free 
of charge for people with intellectual 
disabilities at the Madison County Fair. 
Many of these services are for people 
we have never met.

Support - Unity and Fraternity are 
the second and third principles. The 
Knights are a unique group of men. We 
have shared values and receive support 
from one another to live our Catholic 
faith to the fullest. The Knights of Co-
lumbus was founded so that Catholic 
men could work and come together to 
support the Catholic Church and Her 
respective parishes, communities, and 
to protect the well-being of Catholic 
families, and to support each other in 
faith. The Knights of Columbus help 
each other to grow stronger in their 
Catholic faith and gives their members 
opportunities to evangelize and per-
sonify what it means to be a Catholic 
gentleman through the administering 
of good works.

If you are a member and know 
someone who would be interested in 
joining the Knights of Columbus or, if 
you are not a member and would like 
to become one, I would like to take 
this opportunity to invite you to learn 
more about the Knights of Columbus 
by contacting me, Matt Dermody 
at 618-407-0904 or Joe Wetmore at 
618-803-8362 for more information. 
Membership is open to all practicing 
catholic gentlemen 17½ years of age or 
older. Our next initiation is scheduled 
for September 8th, 2015. Registration 
is at 7:00 p.m. and the degree begins 
promptly at 7:30 p.m. prior to our 
general business meeting.

Matt Dermody,
Membership Director

Please plan to attend 
the Degree Meeting on 

Sept. 8 at  7:30 p.m.

The Columbus Club Report • August 2015
Hall deposits are running about the 

same from each month.  However, the 
month of August was slow.  It should 
buck-up next month.

Some of the building and equipment 
maintenance has been scheduled as a 
regular procedure, and will provide 
for lower costs in the future.  Cleaning 
gutters and cleaning the radiators of the 
refrigerators are a couple of the areas 
on the list. The well-known ball-field 
& lawn-care man, Carl Rutz, has asked 
to be relieved from the responsibility of 
caring for the KC  grounds.  For anyone 
interested in this position, please apply 
at the KC Hall during normal working 
hours of 8 a.m.-12 a.m. weekdays, or 
email to knights@highlandkc.org, c/o 
Columbus Club.  It will be an exciting 
and profitable experience.

Below is the text of the original 
procedure (with updates for current 
street/area names):

GRASS-CUTTING GUIDELINES
• Cut grass in front and sides of main 
hall to have the lawn looking nice 
for the weekends. (2 times a week if 
needed)
• Grass should be blown away from the 
Memorial Monument and sidewalks.
• Spray weed killer along fences so as 
to keep mower away from ball diamond 
fence.
• Trim around hall, pavilion and side-
walk.
• Cut along Koepfli Street, the ditch, 
and the south lane. Also on the east and 
west sides of the property.
• Cut along Rt 143 and the right-of-
way.
• Cutting the ball diamonds as the 
players would like it done.
• Our insurance covers anyone over 16 
years of age.
Jerry Klostermann, President, Columbus Club

Intellectual Disability 
Awareness Drive Roster

Please help 
others, and donate 
to our upcoming 

Intellectual Disabil-
ity Awareness Drive, 

Sept. 11 & 12.


